
      

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mark Your Calendars 

Monthly Board Meetings 
Saturday, December 7 and January 4 
at 9 a.m. at the Ramada 

Friday Happy Hour 
December 20 at 5 p.m. at the Ramada 

Brush and Bulk Trash Pickup 
Monday, December 23 

50s/60s Sock Hop, hosted by Sharon 
Gossett: Saturday, December 7 from  
7 to 9 p.m. at the Ramada 

Christmas Luncheon 
Saturday, December 14 at noon  
at P.F. Chang’s 

Pool Exercise  
Monday, Wednesday, Friday at  
8:30 a.m.  

Game Day 
Thursday, December 12 and 26 at  
2 p.m. at the Ramada 

December 2024 

Newsletter Printing  
Courtesy Joy Estes, Your Local State 
Farm Insurance Agent  
480-946-5489 

FYI 

Non-Emergency & Dispatch Police 
District: 480-312-5000 

Scottsdale Senior Services 
Find resources and activities at 
ScottsdaleAZ.gov/Seniors 

Community News 
50s/60s sock hop hosted by Sharon Gossett 
All Villa Monterey 2 homeowners are invited to 
join DJ Sharon, spinning the oldies, on Saturday, 
December 7th from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Ramada. 
Bring your own beverage and snacks. Poodle 
skirts, pegged jeans and Brylcreem encouraged! 

www.VMRA2.com 

RSVP for holiday luncheon 
Let’s get together for lunch at P.F. Chang’s on 
Saturday, December 14th at noon. Please call 
Sharyn McCaslin at 602-918-0373 to let her know 
you are attending. 

Holiday Happy Hour December 20th  
Please bring a light snack to share and your 
beverage of choice to the Ramada at 5 p.m. 
Although the December 6th Happy Hour is 
canceled, we typically gather the first and 
third Fridays monthly. 

Friendly competition at Game Day 
Join your neighbors for fun card and board 
games at the Ramada at 2 p.m. the second 
and fourth Thursday of each month.  
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VMRA CONTACTS 
President 
Bill Marshall  
602-463-9790 
bill99205@hotmail.com 

Vice President 
Tim Jelinek 
timjel8@gmail.com 
480-320-0767   

Treasurer  
Steve Yukel 
vmra2treasurer@gmail.com 
847-791-5561 

Secretary 
Maureen Zavala 
maureen@maureenzavala.com 
480-225-4020 

Directors 
Mark Sheldon 
marksheldon1717@gmail.com 
509-290-8107 

Jordan Friedman 
jordanfriedman@att.net 
847-630-7654 

Richard Drennan 
richdrennan@yahoo.com 
630-926-7033 

Librarian: Tim Jelinek 
timjel8@gmail.com 
480-320-0767 

Webmaster: Kristen VanDusen 
painterkristinvan@gmail.com  

Newsletter Assistance:  
Emily Estes-Cross 
estes.cross@gmail.com  

Architectural, Paint Palette, Pool, 
Maintenance, Grounds/ 
Landscaping 
Bill Marshall, Board President 
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Happy holidays,  
Bill Marshall, VMRA 2 President  

A Note from Bill  
Hi Homeowners, 

It’s a beautiful time of year for getting out and about. Unfortunately
we’ve received an increase in complaints about: 

 Vehicles rolling though stop signs and speeding through the 
neighborhood, endangering pedestrians and residents pulling 
out of their driveways. Please slow down, come to a full stop, 
and remind those visiting to do so as well.  

 Pet waste in yards and common areas. We recognize the 
offenders may not be our residents, but we ask everyone to 
pick up animal waste in the neighborhood.  

 Displaced furnishings at the pool/ramada. If you move chairs, 
tables, or umbrellas, please move them back after use. 

I look forward to seeing you at one of the many activities on the 
front-page calendar! 
 

Board of Directors nominations 
The nominating committee is proposing 3 candidates to fill 3 
expiring member terms: Colene Doucette, Sharyn McCaslin, and 
Gail Rackliffe. Election ballots and candidate biographies will be 
included in the annual HOA dues invoice notice, mailed in 
December. Ballots are due at the annual membership meeting, 
which usually takes place in February (date coming soon).  

See something, say something 
An attempted break-in on N. 77th Pl. while 
homeowners were out of town serves as 
an unfortunate reminder that even our 
historically safe neighborhood is not 
immune from threats. The suspect (see 
photo) was clearly captured by the home’s 
doorbell camera on Saturday, November 
16 around 11:30 pm., but no arrests were 
immediately made.  

Keep an eye out for your neighbors, and if 
you see or hear something suspicious, 
please let them know. If circumstances 
warrant, report suspicious activity to the 
police or a Board member. 


